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Board Meeting

Wednesday 10th July 2013

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      R Cooke

                      J Moore

                      J May

                      L Gwyther

            Also  J Little in attendance, our invited Bowls Club committee member.

Apologies from C Harris, A Lowe and A Donald.

The AGM was discussed, the flyer for informing shareholders was selected, and it was decided to try to keep postage costs to a minimum by emailing and hand posting, and the number of copies of the accounts to be available at the AGM was discussed. 
J Moore asked if she needed to request our accountant to attend, as last year. It was decided that he would not be needed on the basis that if any questions were asked that needed his input, these could be answered after the AGM.

All necessary paperwork had been taken to our accountant Ian Triffit and the accounts had been produced from them and then the draft accounts had been sent to all board members with the Chairman’s report which (at time of sending) was not included in the accounts but now had been included. All the Board members present said they were happy with the accounts. 

The planning permission for the Poppy and Pint to have extended opening hours had been refused.

A get well soon card had been sent to one of our Directors, who had broken her wrist, happily now she was on the mend and had gone on a short break to Rhodes.

A shareholder had returned the form that had been e-mailed to him so he could transfer his wife’s share to his name. However, it appears he had only printed off half of the form so it did not include his signature. Also, he had not included copies of the will and/or and death certificate as required so he had been sent a letter explaining the problem and enclosing a correct form.

The executors of a shareholder had written to say that they didn’t want to redeem her share and wanted to have her name and share certificate removed. The letter asked us to send them the appropriate form. As we have no form for this, it was decided that one should be produced. It was also decided that the letter sent by the executors was sufficient (as it contained all the information needed) and so all we needed to do was to write back to confirm the share certificate would be cancelled – letter to include a SAE (for return of the original certificate) and a cheque for £1.00.

L Gwyther stated that he had people coming to him, and complaining, saying that they thought they were shareholders, as they had paid the last year’s subscription to the Rutland Sports and Social Club. It was pointed out that if they’d not paid the last subscription to the Rutland Sports and Social Club Limited, they were not shareholders. 

The bank had sent statements of bank charges, and the bank statement of 9th March – 7th June was produced.

J Moore reported that she had sent out new transferred and purchased share certificates, she added that the Chairman had passed her the template for producing share certificates and asked if she could purchase some certificate paper - this was agreed.

The matter of how many directors were needed was discussed. The fact that one director had resigned and that another does not attend let to agreement that the maximum and minimum number of directors needed further consideration. It was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting. 

The date of the next Board meeting will be the 9th of October. At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance, and the meeting closed at 8.57 pm.

